
Capital Improvements Minutes 
 
Honorable Council 
City of Newark, Ohio 
September 1, 2015 
 
The Capital Improvement Committee met in Council Chambers on Monday, August 31, 2015 following 
the Finance Committee with these members present: 
 

Dee Hall, Chair   Bill Cost Jr. 
Jeff Rath   Alex Rolletta 
Curtis Johnson           

  

We wish to Report: 
             
 1.   Resolution No. 15-79 appropriating monies for the current expenses of the 

             municipal corporation was considered.   
 
Section 1. A request for an appropriation of the unappropriated balance of the 335, Capital 

Improvement Fund, in the amount of $34,000.00 
 

       Account              Description               Amount 
  

335.302.5276 Maintenance of 
Streets 

$30,000.00 

335.432.5271 Bldg Ground 
Maintenance 

4,000.00 

 
Director Rhodes- the first $30,000.00 will be appropriated to street paving and alley 
paving that will be performed by City of Newark’s Street and Traffic Department. This will 
be in house paving. We are going to try to do as much of this each year as we can. We 
have the talent on staff we just don’t always have the money to buy the asphalt. I am 
asking for $30,000.00 to do that and then I am asking for $4,000.00 that I am going to be 
putting into the City’s Parks Department. We have come to an agreement with the Licking 
County Park District. They passed a levy maybe two years ago on bike trails. In Mr. 
Guthrie’s committee I will be talking about that. We have a good agreement and 
partnership with them, they are matching our dollars to make improvements to our bike 
trails.  
Mr. Rath- with $30,000.00 how much paving can you do and what is the proportion of 
road versus alley?    
Director Rhodes- there is two alleys but I am not going to be able to give you the lengths 
because they have been completely measured out and there are a couple of roadways, 
one off of 30th Street that you and I talked about four years ago. Then up in Countryside 
Subdivision off of Sharon Valley Rd and then Buster has one or two other small streets.  



Ms. Hall- so Mr. Rhodes they are matching that? 
Director Rhodes- yes 
Motion by Mr. Rath to send to full Council, second by Mr. Johnson  
Motion passed by a vote of 5-0.  

 
    

 

 

   Dee Hall, Chair 
 

 
  

 


